
 

 

 

April 17, 2020 

 

 

 

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 

1313 Sherman St., Room 215 

Denver, CO  80203 

Re: 2016   112c Annual Report – Nyholt Pit (aka Mann), Permit # M-1982-147 

 

Greetings: 

 

The Nyholt (aka Mann) Pit was mined for several years by Mobile Pre-Mix / Lafarge. Lafarge ceased mining 

operations in December of 2009. Adams County Parks accepted succession of operator in December of 2009 and 

will continue to remove stockpiled material, control noxious weeds at the site, establish native grasses and complete 

required site reclamation.  

 

In 2017 and 2018, Adams County parks and Open Space submitted a partial release request and release of 66.63 

acres leaving a total of 242.07 acres within the permit boundary (see attached map).  

   

In 2018, Adams County and their water storage partners began a major water conveyance project interconnect 

pipelines and also started work on inlet and outlet structures necessary to bring the water storage vessels on-line and 

make them fully operational. Todd Creek Village Metropolitan District is completing the work through an IGA with 

Adams County and South Adams County Water and Sanitation District. Todd Creek’s selected contractor was to 

complete any testing and certification required through the State Engineer’s Office. Unfortunately, due to project 

challenges and an ultimate settlement with the General Contractor these improvements and subsequent liner 

certifications were delayed in 2019. However, the project is back on track and expected to be completed sometime in 

2020. We would like to thank you in advance for your assistance and patience regarding this delay.   

 

Enclosed is a site map illustrating site work, weed mitigation and other work that was completed in the 2019 

calendar year and work anticipated in 2020.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

J. Byron Fanning, jr.  

Director Parks, Open  

Space & Cultural Arts Department 
 

Enclosures: (2) 112c Report / Site Map   


